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From the research, I managed to establish a small conservation programme in central 
Sulawesi. It’s been 3 years now. At the beginning, there were only 300 bats, and now 
there are thousands of them. We have worked with the community to protect it; you 
may find the information here www.poniki.id. It is still in Bahasa Indonesian, but we are 
working to translate it to English. 
 

 


